Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Vat & Fiddle Public House, Queens Bridge Road, Nottingham on Monday, 16th July, 2012.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Susan Young, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, David Easley, Roy Wilson, Thomas Madar, Peter Briggs, Rachel Williams, Colin Hickman, David Miller, Julian Bentley, Andrew Househam, Tanveer Ansari.

Apologies were received from:  Brendan O'Hara, Terry Scott, Mara Ozolins, Peter Elderton.

Matters Arising: 
Pedals poster – awaiting further ideas from Peter E. 

Andrew has organized 400 business cards.

Membership form – Peter E is working on a redesign


Attenborough to Rylands Riverside path upgrading – works to start in August


Colwick loop road accident – it was agreed that no further action could be taken until details are made public at the inquest.

Recent Meetings

Nottingham Local Access Forum. Hugh attended and presented about need for better signing of cycle routes. Also discussed new bridges in Sneinton - there should be revised designs circulated soon. He also raised the poor maintenance of cycle paths – we get better response from highlighting particular examples – best via John Lee.

Cycle Live – discussion of the full weekend event. Lots of Pedals members joined in the folding bike race. It was agreed that the Saturday event could have been better publicised. It was very good that many Pedals members helped with the stall... thanks to Sarah Gill, Hugh McClintock, Peter Briggs, David Easley, Thomas Madar, Roy Wilson, Colin, Arthur Williams and Andrew Martin. 

Agreed that for future stalls it would be a good idea to have a clipboard to write down emails of those who are interested or offer to help. Hugh will order a box of Erewash Trail maps. Arthur to add QR code to new leaflets and  get more produced.

GNBR on Sunday 15th. There was criticism of the hills and traffic on 19 mile route. Criticism of refreshment stops on all routes – they are missing the community involvement and variety of previous GNBR refreshments. The 48 mile route was good. Hugh offered to send feedback to Chris Simon at Perfect Motion.

Membership & Finance: Andrew got a mention of Pedals in the Money Guardian in relation to our struggles with Lloyds TSB.

Peter E. sent a written report. He has updated the membership list, which is now 143. He has also sent a letter to lapsed members.

Suggestion to look at setting up donations via Facebook – Susan to make initial investigation. Julian commented that this was uncommon in Facebook groups and unlikely to be successful.

Suggestion to link with some of the pub-based cycling groups, many of which are Facebook based, e.g. Bread & Bitter in Mapperley or the Poppy and Pint Velo Group in Ladybay, West Bridgford.
Forthcoming Meetings & Events: 

Cyclenation Conf. 13th October in Bristol.

Bikes to ring bells in old market square on morning of Friday 27th July to mark the opening of the London Olympics.
EMCF meeting on 22nd September in Chesterfield.

If we are going to offer to run next EMCF Andrew M suggests that it could be combined with our AGM.

10th September Tour de France start at Nottingham Castle – Andrew offered to join the Big Wheel stall in order to help promote pedals. Susan and David Miller to look at getting Pedals badges for those on stalls.

Future Monthly Meetings: 

August – no Speaker. Hugh agreed to chair this meeting in Andrew Martin’s absence.
Suggestion for October..someone from opposition group in Co. Council; Jo Ward of Ucycle fixed for November. Other suggestions are on website. 

Cycle Facilities: 

Trent new foot/cycle bridge proposal – latest idea (from John Rhodes of Trent Park Developments) is to connect between Trent Lane and The Hook – some finance may come from new development in East Side area.

Traffic calming Wilford Lane/Ruddington Lane – plans to change the current traffic calming humps, but Julian points out that there will be fewer plateau type humps, which might allow traffic to speed up more.

Proposed north bank Trentside path continuation between Colwick Park and rail bridge over the Trent near Netherfield (Environment Agency) - Andrew has had a positive response from his MP to follow this up with the minister, Caroline Spelman.

Arthur reported on proposed Asda on Carlton Road; need to watch out when full planning application is made.

Plan for County Council removal of shared bus and cycle lane on Bridgford Road near Trent Bridge Cricket ground reported in the recent West Bridgford Local News but no further information yet available.
There was a discussion of poor response to pot-holes; and very poor repair of pot-holes – both in City and County. Hugh to raise at CDG.

Discussion of helmets – a large majority agreed that we should not promote cycle rides that insist on riders wearing helmets.

Cycle theft – many reports of bike thefts around Victoria Centre, including Graham Hubbard of Ridewise, as reported by Gary Smerdon-White, Chair of Ridewise.
Rachel Williams also related her bike theft experience (from the stands in front of Nottingham Station) which was recovered through her finding the bike on ebay, and following up through the police and datatag. The bike was parked but not secured properly by the D-lock. Datatag external markings had been removed, but the transponder was still in place. There was a discussion about the use of external marks, such as “Bike Shepherd” and whether they may be removed by thieves.

AOB.

Nottingham City have won their bid for Local Sustainable Transport funding from the Dept for Transport and this include more money for cycle facilities and for ‘modal shift’ promotion in north-west area of the city. 

The meeting closed at 9.50 pm. 

